Foundation Stage Spring Term Newsletter (1st half)
January 2017
Happy New Year everybody! We hope that you all had a lovely Christmas holiday and that you and your children are feeling refreshed and ready for a busy Spring term! 

In this letter we would just like to outline some of the learning that we are planning for this half of the term. Our topics are going to be Winter and the Chinese New Year. Our Winter theme will include signs of Winter, dressing for Winter, the importance of looking after birds and making bird feeders. We plan to learn about animals that live in the Polar regions too.  If you have any materials/books linked to any of these aspects that we can borrow to enhance the topic we will be very pleased to receive them and will take great care of them.

 The Chinese New Year is a really interesting, colourful festival and one which we include every year as there are so many varied and exciting learning opportunities. As in previous years, we’re hoping to organise a whole-school visit to the Silk Road Restaurant in Heacham for a chance to taste Chinese cuisine and a first-hand experience of customs and traditions.  We have been lucky enough to have done this for the last five years and it has been great fun!! (more details nearer the time).

We will be continuing our daily Phonics sessions and will be introducing the remaining set of phonemes before moving on to  consonant digraphs (two consonants that make a single sound eg ch) and vowel digraphs (eg oa, oo).

 The children will continue to bring home keywords and reading books each day. We aim to share keywords/books with the children as frequently as possible. Please try to read with your child on a daily basis and don’t hesitate to talk to us if you have any concerns.  Also please could you make sure that book bags come to school every day, including reading books and keywords. Library books will continue to be changed on Fridays and ‘Show and Tell’ will also still be on Friday afternoon.
Our Mathematics learning will focus on counting using numbers to 20 (or higher, if appropriate), ordering numbers, being able to say which number is one more or one less than a given number, adding and subtracting using objects and counting on or back to find the answer. We will also introduce 3D shapes as well as further investigating Pattern. The children will learn about Time and Money and we will have plenty of opportunities to investigate Measuring (making comparisons of size, height, weight, length).  

As they did last term, Mrs Berry and Miss Leftley will continue to teach PE, which will be mainly indoors this term. Please ensure your child always has their PE kit in school ( and please check that everything fits and is named!!) You will hopefully have read the parentmail giving information about our new sporting initiative for this term…’The Daily Mile’.  As a school we shall be walking/jogging/running a mile-long course on the Estate on Monday to Thursday each week. Trainers are preferable for this activity so please make sure they are always in school.
In Reception we introduce a weekly Homework activity at the start of the Spring term. In line with homework throughout the rest of the school this will be sent home on a Tuesday and will be due in by the following Monday at the very latest, thus allowing us time to prepare the next activity.  Homework will start on Tuesday January 17th.
We are hoping to arrange at least one visit to Houghton Hall this term…details as soon as the booking is confirmed.
Finally a huge thank you to those parents who have shared in our learning on Tapestry at home, and who have supported their children by uploading photos and commentaries about special times with your family. The children love sharing their photos and talking about their news from home during circle time. Please keep them coming and if you haven’t got around to it yet then please give it a go….your child will be very excited! (And the photos will look even better now that we have our brand new ‘Clever Touch’ screen, which we as staff are really excited about too!!)

Our very best Wishes for a productive term together!
Mrs Strudwick, Mrs Berry and Mrs Garrard

One more thing….we are expecting our Outdoor area to be surfaced next week ( weather permitting) After that we will finally have the opportunity to be outdoors a lot more. It goes without saying that the children will need a warm coat in school each day. Please name any hats, scarves and gloves too
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